

Virginia M. Barry, Ph.D. Commissioner of Education Tel. 603-271-3144 Paul K. Leather Deputy Commissioner Tel. 603-271-3801

STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 101 Pleasant Street Concord, N.H. 03301 FAX 603-271-1953 Citizens Services Line 1-800-339-9900

August 12, 2010

Dr. David G. Hodgdon Superintendent of Schools School Administrative Unit #38 600 Old Homestead Highway East Swanzey NH 03446-2310

Dear David:

At its August 11, 2010 meeting the State Board of Education voted to accept the Monadnock Regional Cooperative School District plan for withdrawal from SAU #38 because it meets the statutory requirements for a withdrawal plan and further moves that the plan be sent back to the voters in the Monadnock Regional Cooperative School District with the Board's recommendation that the plan be adopted.

Please note that RSA 194-C:2, VIII (b) provides the statutory wording for the warrant article.

Sincerely,

Virgi**o**la M. Barry, Ph.D.

Commissioner of Education

VMB:PB

